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On Sunday, February 25 th , 1 2 adult and 3 junior members of 
the Club took to the road for a lunch cruise to Bartlett Lake.  
It was a very picturesque drive until we ran out of paved 

road.  Seems like ou r  illustr ious  President and leader of the 
pack missed the turn off to Bartlett Lake  and we went out of 

our way but not one of the other driver s questioned his lack 
of direction and followed like sheep.  Not wanting to drive on 
loose gravel, we turned around and managed to find our turn 

off and still made it to our lunch destination on ti me.  
 
The lake is down as seen on some of the pictures taken by 

our President Art.  The junior members were able to enjoy 
some outside games and a good time was had by all.  It was a 

good day for a cruise and perhaps next time more members 
will come along f or the ride.  
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Pictures from Bartlett Lake : 
By Art Soucek  
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Additional pictures from Bartlett Lake:  
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Additional pictures from Bartlett Lake:  
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    Presidentôs Message 
 

 

Our 31st annual Club car show is in the books as 

another success.   Great weather with a good turnout 

made for a very enjoyable day of Oldsmobile viewing 

as well as Olds talk.  It was good to see some of our 

regular out of state friends from neighboring states 

attend with their cars.  The following day was another 

good show, the annual BOPC-GMC event.  This was 

the first year Cadillac was officially included, and there 

were some extremely nice ones there.  A great double 

header weekend. 

 

We have two more Club nights at the Pavilions before 

our dormant period of June, July and August.  We have 

two cruise events in the planning stage for fall, likely 

one each in October and November.  There are a couple 

of interesting articles in this issue written by club 

members about their cars.  We would like to see more 

of those.   

 

One of our club members, Dan Anderson has been 

voted in as our new Zone Director, congratulations to 

Dan.  The National Meet this year will be in 

Gettysburg, Pennsylvania.  In 2019 it will be in 

Wichita, Kansas with an indoor facility.  I have heard 

some positive talk about that meet.   

 

I hope to see all of you at the next two club nights, 

 
Art   
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 DEADLINE FOR SUBMITTAL TO THE NEWSLETTER 
For the time being the newsletter will be published 3 times a year.  Information to be considered for publication in the 

newsletter must be received by the 20th of the last month of the quarter for the following quarterôs newsletter.  Please send 
your information to the editor in an email (or as a Word Document attachment).   Please email your submittal to:  

mr442olds@cox.net. 
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Welcome Dinner  
March 23, 2018  

 
On a beautiful Friday night the club held their yearly Welcome Dinner for club members and all 
out -of-state attendees to the All Oldsmobile Car Show.  It was held at  Joni and Harold Visserõs 

home in Gilbert, Arizona.  The gathering started around 5:00 pm and 46 people attended the 
dinner.  The menu for the evening included pulled pork and shredded chicken sandwiches, 
baked  beans, cole slaw, potato chips, deviled eggs and tossed salad.  Dessert consisted of apple 

and cherry pies, car amel spon ge cake and Joniõs chocolate covered bourbon cherries.  It was a 
great evening of friendship and Oldsmobiles.  

 
 

  
 Photo by Art Soucek      Photo by Art Soucek 
 
 
 
 

 
 Photo by Art Soucek      Photo by Tom Ankeny 
 
 

 


